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For Immediate Release 
 

 
 

UN Special Representative for Somalia congratulates President Hassan 
Sheikh on his inauguration 

 
 
Mogadishu, 16 September 2012 – The Special Representative of the Secretary-General 
(SRSG) for Somalia, Dr. Augustine P. Mahiga, congratulates His Excellency President 
Hassan Sheikh on the occasion of his inauguration as President of Somalia.  
 
“This is another great day for Somalia and the Somali people. Today in Mogadishu I was 
honored to bear witness as Hassan Sheikh Mohamud was inaugurated as his country’s 
President. This marks the end of the transitional period and the beginning of a new era for 
Somalia. The change that was envisioned in the Roadmap on Ending the Transition has 
arrived. The process was transparent, representative and Somali-owned and led,” said 
SRSG Mahiga. 
 
“As the process moves forward,” Dr. Mahiga stated, “the UN Political Office for Somalia 
will continue to stand with the President in addressing key immediate tasks including 
stabilization of newly recovered areas, ensuring the integration and stability of the 
security services, delivering basic services to the Somali people and building a viable 
judiciary system.” 


